## THE HOLLAND CLUB, INC.

Houston - Texas

Mailing Address: 3318 Norfolk, No. C Houston 6, Texas

May 17, 1961

Dear Friends:

It is a pleasure to announce that our party on April 28 was a big success. We had quite a big turn-out. The punch before dinner helped to bring everybody into just the right mood and the food was quite good. There was a short but very moving speech by our Consul General, Mr. Engels, and then he led us in a hearty " HIP, HIP, HURRAH" for Queen Juliana. After that, the party really got underway. Time passed too quick to suit some of the guests, but you know, all good things have to come to an end.

As previously announced, our next event will be a family style picnic.

Date: June 3, 1961

Time: 3.00 p.m.

Place: Sinclair Refining Company picnic grounds.

For those of you who were unable to attend our picnic there last year, here are a few directions on how to get there. Take U. S. Highway 75 (the Freeway) towards Galveston, until you come to the turn-off for Pasadena. Follow that, pass under the tunnel. Just as you come out of the tunnel, make a sharp left turn and follow that road which will bring you right to the Pavillion on the picnic grounds. Bring your own food and beer, we will supply the soft drinks. For your information, there are barbeque pits on the picnic grounds, but if you plan to use them, you will have to bring the charcoal, etc.

We will have games and surprises. There is NO ADMISSION, so bring the family - AND FRIENDS WHO ARE INTERESTED IN OUR GROUP.

We will go ahead with this picnic, rain or shine, because the pavillion offers enough shelter. So we look forward to seeing all of you.

News about following events will be announced in our next bulletin.

We wish to remind you again that this is the last bulletin going out to non-members of the club. As of June 1 we will mail this bulletin to members only. So if you wish to remain on the mailinglist, please mail your check for membership dues promptly to our treasurer:

> Mr. W. Willemstyn 10411 Shadow Wood Drive Houston 43, Texas Phone: HO 5-1961

If you have any questions with regard to the picnic, feel free to contact me either at home, JA 2-3633, or at the office, WA 1-2101.

Tot ziens op 3 Juni?

12. Kupperschag